
MEETING MINUTES

	Subject: PCC Meeting                            
	Venue:  St Peter’s Church

	Time: 7.30pm
	Date:  26th September 2017


	Present: 
	Mrs. V. Hewitt
	Revd Rachel Sturt
	Apologies
	Miss. A. Wright

	Revd. A. Micklefield
	Revd. C. Bradish
	Revd. J. Windsor
	Mrs. J. Lawrence
	Mrs. E. MacKeggie-Gurney

	Revd. D. Hinks
	Mr. D. Gurney
	Mr. A. Armstrong
	Mr. M. Corfe
	Mr. P. Bell

	Mr. P. Sperring
	Mr. P. Raine
	Mrs. W. Burnhams
	Revd. I. Toombs
	Mrs. M. Bell

	Mr. T. Codling
	Mr. J. Hubbard
	
	Mrs. S. Neish
	

	Revd. L. Power
	Mrs. L. Hillan
	
	Mrs. D. Thrower
	

	Mr. K. Arrowsmith-Oliver
	Mr. A. Russell
	
	Revd. M. East
	


1. Welcome: Led by Revd. Andrew Micklefield. 
Opening prayers and Bible Reading: Led by Revd. Andrew Micklefield  

2. Apologies: as listed above. 

Minutes of the last meeting: All present in agreement that the minutes are an accurate record of the last meeting.

Matters Arising: No matters were discussed
3. Update on Parish Centre and Busy Bees Pre-school
Tim Codling gave an update on the work which has been done in the Parish Centre.

Revd Andrew Micklefield said a huge Thank You to everyone that has helped with the work at the Parish Centre.
Revd Andrew Micklefield confirmed that Busy Bees moved in to the Parish Centre and had a very successful first few weeks. Confirming that Alison Stickland and Janet Dudridge (Owners of Busy Bees) have been very happy with the work that has been completed.

Derek Gurney mentioned that Alison and Janet had a few issues which had been discussed with Andrew Micklefield and himself. Identifying that the Parish Centre cleaning needs to be addressed.
Once Busy Bees are doing full time hours the income will be an improvement. 

Busy Bees have been receiving a lot of enquiries which is good news; following the press release recently.

4. Service Pattern Review
Revd Andrew Micklefield presented a service pattern document to be discussed; a copy included on file. 

Peter Sperring has discussed St Peter’s services with Revd Andrew Micklefield with a conclusion that St Peter’s will be going back to having 9.15am Communion Services, following feedback from communicants. This change will follow a notice period advising of this change.
The suggestion had previously been made that All Saints 8am and 10.30am services could be combined.  However it was confirmed that this would have a huge impact on those that attend All Saints church.

The suggestion was made for Holy Rood to consider changing their Sunday morning service to 10am, rather than the previously suggested 10.30am. 

Some Treloar’s College Student’s may be able to attend the service if it was moved to 10.30am, however they would struggle if the service was at 10am.  

Revd Chris Bradish has spoken with the care homes in the area and they would like to attend a later service. 
Conversations would need to be had with those that these changes would have an impact e.g. Bell Ringers.
It was discussed that we are currently in the position to be able to have three services starting at 10.30am on Sunday mornings, however we may not always be blessed with the Ministry Team to be able to do so. 
There were several conversations regarding possible changes to service times and content, however at this time no conclusion was agreed. 

Timings of Baptism services were discussed, with the conclusion that we have too many Baptisms to hold them all during the Sunday morning services.  That we would continue to provide afternoon Baptism services in order to cater for numbers of requests.

Revd Andrew Micklefield confirmed our new Baptism Policy and that sometimes due to exceptional circumstance we do need to be flexible. Theologically it is better to have the baptisms within the main services, but this is not always possible.
A request was made that the ‘All Together’ services move around the Parish a little more than they have done recently.

Revd Andrew Micklefield said that nothing is set in stone and that we need to allow ourselves to be led by the Holy Spirit. That we need to have conversations with others about these possible changes.  
5. DCC reports/updates
Holy Rood:  Keith Arrowsmith-Oliver confirmed that Alan had been working on the Terrier List for Holy Rood.  That they have been working hard at clearing the vestry ready for the work being planned.
Revd Chris Bradish had spent a lot of time with regards to the Bees in Holy Rood, resulting in 3-4 nests being successfully removed; officially an acceptable outcome via the Pest Control Company. There will be a follow up at a later date for this.

St Lawrence: Tim Codling gave an update with regards to the disabled access to the church. This should be signed off very shortly.

That the Quinquennial needs to be completed and that is being worked towards.

Revd Andrew Micklefield confirmed that there was an accident in St Lawrence church, which was dealt with and followed up correctly.
All Saints: Wendy Burnhams asked if the hall cooker should be serviced or should it be replaced? 

Revd David Hinks confirmed that he did not think that a service would resolve the issues with the cooker.  

It was confirmed that there are funds available for the cooker to be replaced and that a replacement was to be purchased.

St Peter’s: Peter Sperring confirmed that they now have a PA System in the church 

Parish & Social Life:  Tim Codling announced that the Skittles night was coming up.

6. Admin & Financial Report
John Hubbard summarised note 7 from the Admin and Finance minutes from 13th September; copy on file.  
Confirmed that there had been a delay in financial information being provided, but that this had now been sorted. 
That reviews were going ahead with cash/money handling within the parish.

Andrew Russell confirmed that the quinquennials were due for St Lawrence and St Peter’s at the same time and that the fees for the Architect can be reclaimed from the Diocese.

Andrew Russell confirmed that Tori had been working very hard to get the financial figures up to date.

A summary was given regarding the Parish Finances.  Income is down compared with the previous year. The expenditure is currently more or less within budget. 
Next year’s budget will be presented at our next PCC meeting.
Revd Andrew Micklefield advised that there had been a Stewardship meeting.  That this year there will be a push but not a hard push.  Next year there will be a big push with use of an exhibition.  Revd Joy Windsor will be working on this as part of her Curatesy.
7. PMap review and looking ahead to a 3-5 year plan – some questions to think about

Revd Andrew Micklefield handed out the 2015 PMap and the 2017, and a list of ‘What we do’; with an admission that things may have been missed off, apologies with regards to this.

Andrew said that we need to give ‘Thanks’ that volunteers have given a lot of their time to make this happen.

This was followed by saying that if we add much more we will burn out and people may start leaving or reducing their giving of time. 

There are areas of Alton that we are currently not managing to reach out to.

Are our buildings fit for purpose to accommodate the next 5-10 years?

Are we holding on to some things to not upset small numbers of people?

This was followed by discussions and Revd Andrew Micklefield taking notes on a flip chart for future review by a task group.  Revd David Hinks and Derek Gurney agreed to take on this task group; which is to include one more person; to be confirmed.

8. A.O.B – Resurrection Furniture Van parking request
Lisa Hillan confirmed that Resurrection Furniture was doing well.  That they needed to overcome issues with stock change, and only being able to do deliveries once a week.
The Resurrection Furniture Trustees had a request, that if they were to purchase a van for collections and deliveries would they be able to park the van in the Parish Centre car park?

Revd David Hinks suggested that All Saints hall car park be considered as an option.  

It was agreed by all present that the van could be park at either of the car parks; with abstentions from Derek Gurney and Lisa Hillan (as Trustees of Resurrection Furniture Charity.

Further Study & Research
Revd Chris Bradish announced that he has been offered the opportunity to do further study, a chance to grow and develop the research in commuting (Platform Pastors).

Would the Parish be willing to support financially this study?  The Diocese have confirmed financial support of £650. 

It was agreed that the Admin and Finance Committee would discuss this further.

Revd Chris Bradish said ‘Thank you’ for all of the support so far, that he really appreciates it.

9. Prayers and Close:  The meeting closed with prayer at 9.40pm

